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Letter to Option Holders

Please find attached a letter that is currently being dispatched to holders of Unlisted Options

expiring 31 May 2009.

Regards

Peter Landau
Executive Director

Contacts

Range Resources

Peter Landau

Tel: +61(8) 89488 5220

Em: plandau@rangeresources.com.au
Australia

PPR

David Tasker

Tel: +61 (8) 9388 0944

Em: david.tasker@ppr.com.au

RFC Corporate Finance (Nominated Advisor)
Stuart Laing
Tel; +61 (8) 9480 2500

‘
RANGE

ABN 88 002 522 009

1 Havelock Street
West Perth, WA 6005

P +61 8 9488 5220
F +61 8 9324 2400

London

Conduit PR

Jonathan Charles

Tel: +44 (0) 20 7429 6666
Em: jonathan@conduitpr.com

Fox-Davies Capital (Broker)
Daniel Fox-Davies
Tel: +44 (0) 207 936 5200
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ABN 88 002 522 009

1 Havelock Street
West Perth, WA 6005

P +61 894885220
F +61 89324 2400
E admin@rangeresources.com.au

28 April 2009
Dear Option holder,
RE: Range Resources Options expiring 31 May 2009

This is a reminder that the options to subscribe for ordinary shares in Range Resources Limited,
registered in your name expire on 31 May 2009, at an exercise price of 1.5 cents per share.

Should you wish to exercise your option to subscribe for ordinary shares please return prior to 31
May 2009, the completed Option Expiry Notice together with your original Option Certificate to:-

Computer Investor Services
GPO Box D182

Perth

Western Australia 6840

Payment can be made by either Cheque posted to above or
EFT to

Range Resources Limited

Westpac Bank

BSB 036 224
Acct No 208075
SWIFT (for overseas participants) WPACAU2S

Please contact Jane Flegg or Anthony Eastman on phone +61 8 9488 5220 should you have any
enquiries or require further information.

If you have already posted your application and payment, please disregard this notice.

Regards

Peter Landau
Executive Director
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